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Dear Neighbour, 

The redevelopment of Picton High School is progressing well. Once complete, the project will deliver new 
flexible learning spaces and modern facilities for students and staff.  

In early January 2020 we shared proposed safety upgrades to Argyle Street and Wonga Road.   

We are now writing to provide an update on the works that will soon start on Argyle Street and to confirm 
traffic management details including changes to road conditions for vehicles and pedestrians. 

 

Changed traffic conditions 

Works to improve both traffic and pedestrian amenity along Argyle Street will commence in February. 
This work is expected to take up to two months to complete, weather dependant. 

During this period we will make every effort to ensure work is considerate of neighbours, with noise kept to a 
minimum where possible. However, on occasion there will be unavoidable intermittent noise resulting from 
the machinery involved in engineering and transporting. 

 

Traffic Management 

Traffic control will be in place as required to manage pedestrian and vehicular movements including school 
access. 

 

Changes to Argyle Street parking and changes to school pick up and drop off  

The following changes to Argyle Street will be implemented over the coming weeks: 

• All western (northbound) parking spaces will be unavailable. 

• The 2-minute parking zone on the western (northbound) side will be temporarily relocated further 
south.  

• Locations for school pick up and drop off will be clearly sign posted via electronic message boards. 

• School pick up and drop off will be available between the hours of 8:00am to 9:30am (pick up) and 
2:30pm to 4:00pm (drop off).  

There will be no changes to any parking or drop off in the southbound direction 

 

Please refer to the map provided on the following page.  
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Hours of Work 

Weekdays from 7:00am to 5:00pm.  

Weekends from 7:00am to 6:00pm. 

Weekend work hours have changed in line with the NSW Environmental Planning and Assessment (COVID -
19 Development – Construction Work Days) Order 2020. School Infrastructure NSW construction sites can 
now operate on weekends and public holidays during the COVID-19 pandemic. This is to allow workers to 
abide by social distancing rules while on construction sites by distributing building work across the entire 
week 

 

Thank you 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities 
across NSW. We thank you for your cooperation during this important work.       

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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